
HEBER PUBLIC UTILITY DISTRICT 
REPORT TO BOARD OF DIRECTORS 

 

MEETING DATE:  February 16, 2022 

FROM:  Madeline Dessert, General Manager 

SUBJECT: Potential agreement between HPUD and Catholic Charities/Area 
Agency on Aging (AAA) 

ISSUE: Shall the HPUD Board of Directors agree to allow catholic Charities 
use of the HPUD Recreation Center for Congregate Meal Program? 

 

GENERAL  MANAGER’S RECOMMENDATION: 

It is recommended that the HPUD Board of Directors agree to allow Catholic Charities, 
Diocese of San Diego use of the HPUD Recreation Center for Congregate Meal Program. 

FISCAL IMPACT: 

There is no fiscal impact. 

DISCUSSION: 

It has been brought to the General Manager’s attention that the Congregate Meals, 
funded by the Imperial County Area Agency on Aging, administered by Catholic 
Charities, Diocese of San Diego at the Heber Community Center have ceased due to 
lack of staffing at the Heber Community Center. 

The Heber Public Utility District would like to offer the HPUD Recreation Center to host 
the Congregate Meals. Catholic Charities is a nonprofit organization so their use of the 
Recreation Center would be at no cost to them. There is no current scheduling conflict. 

Meals would start at once per week and increase frequency as participated grows. 

CONCLUSION: 

The Heber Public Utility District would like to offer the HPUD Recreation Center to host 
the congregate meals.  

 


